

## Dear Parents,

Wow – what an exciting week we have had in school. I would like to start by saying a huge thank you to everyone who supported our summer fair last week. Thanks to the incredible generosity of our school community, FOBPS raised £2,882.52, beating last year's total by £800! The total raised by FOBPS for the year currently stands at £9,958.06 and they are hoping that their presence at sports days this week will tip them over into the £10k mark. Look out next week for a review of their activities this year.

I would also like to say a huge a huge thank you and well done to the boys in Year 6 who ran their own stall and raised a massive £360! The boys have decided to donate £100 to school and £260 to Sheffield Children's Hospital. Well done lads!













# **Forest School Seating**

Our forest school seating has been replaced with beautiful oak benches after the existing seating showed signs of significant ageing. Thank you to FOBPS and the wider parenting community for their support with providing these. The children have already been seen enjoying the use of them.



## **Parent Survey**

Thank you to everyone who has completed our annual end of year parent / carer survey. All responses are gratefully received and will support us in making Bradway even better. As an example, the parent calendar of events that comes at the end each newsletter came about following a suggestion in last year's survey.

If you haven't yet done so, please take 5 minutes to complete the survey by <u>clicking here</u>, or scanning the QR code. Thank you.



#### **WOW**

As we draw to the end of the year, it is good to reflect upon a new initiative introduced this year – our WOW active travel scheme. Please take a moment to read the WOW newsletter which Miss Haley has kindly written, and see just how well we have done. Thank you to everyone who comes to school in an active way, whether walking, scooting, cycling or parking and striding. Together, we are making the journey to school safer and healthier for all.

### End of year reports – FS2 to Year 5

End of year reports will be coming home today for children in FS2 to Year 5. Reports for Year 6 will follow next week. I hope the reports serve as a helpful reflection of your child's progress this year.

#### **Sports Day**

Thank you to everyone who was able to attend our various sports day events this year. What a difference in the weather compared with last year, when rain demanded we rescheduled two or three times! The children did incredibly well and looked to be enjoying







themselves. I would also like to say a huge thank you to Mr Cheetham for running yet another brilliant event, especially with this being his last sports day at Bradway.

Look out for a video of the event which will be shared shortly.

## **Transition**

Yesterday we held our transition day. It was lovely being able to see the children in their new classes where they just seemed to look instantly more grown up! Early in September we will hold our usual open classroom event to give you a chance to see the room and meet the teacher.

## **Attached fliers**

Please see the following attached fliers for various upcoming events:

- Bradway Annual Funday
- Dore Scouts Gala Day
- Meadowhead Summer Fair
- SoccerEds Summer Camp

Next week is our penultimate week of term, with **the final day being Wednesday 23<sup>rd</sup> July**. Have a lovely weekend.

Mr Chris Thomas

Headteacher







Summer Term 2	
Events remaining this term	
Monday 14 <sup>th</sup> July	Y1GL Trip to Matlock Farm Park
Y1	Children will leave school after registration and should
	be back for the usual pick up time.
Wednesday 16 <sup>th</sup> July	Y1DH Trip to Matlock Farm Park
Y1	Children will leave school after registration and should
	be back for the usual pick up time.
Friday 18 <sup>th</sup> July	Year 6 School Reports sent home
Y6	
Thursday 17 <sup>th</sup> & Friday 18 <sup>th</sup> July 1:30pm	Year 6 Production
Y6 Parents invited	'School of Pop' – no tickets required
Wednesday 23 <sup>rd</sup> July 2.45pm	Year 6 Leavers Assembly
	Parents are welcome to come along to the Y6 leavers'
Y6 Parents invited	assembly in the hall
Wednesday 23 <sup>rd</sup> July	Last day of school before the summer holidays
	Children will return to school on Wednesday 3 <sup>rd</sup>
FS2 Y1 Y2 Y3 Y4 Y5 Y6	September, apart from the new FS2 children who will start on Monday 8 <sup>th</sup> September

You can subscribe to this calendar by scanning the QR code or following the link below.

 $\frac{https://outlook.office365.com/owa/calendar/9384f6de7e134aaf82646177c14}{dca64@bradway.sheffield.sch.uk/f34671bf4a8844b9aeb7598cf7f8c48e164552}{77492257569709/calendar.ics}$ 





